HLV Booster Club Minutes – 1/17/18 6:00 PM Media Center
Present: Rhonda W., Holly K., Carol P., Kevin S., Laurel H., Heather S.
Called to order 6:17 PM

Minutes from 12/6/17 Meeting – Were sent out via email – No changes (thanks to Rhonda for taking notes while Heather was sick!)
Treasurer’s Report

As of 12/31/17
Checking: $11877.63
Savings: $5088.00
Total Available: $16965.63
Thank you from Carol for her dad’s plant/flowers – we received a Memorial Donation for $2625.00. Also received a Coats Family Memorial for $200.
Old Business

1) Victor Sesquicentennial: No new updates. There is a meeting on Sunday.
2) Old Fashioned Christmas: Biggest craft show to date. There was a malfunction with the credit card machine, but AJ Schnebbe and Steph Thys worked hard to figure it out and fix all the issues. The concession stand took in $1866. About 70 people went on the house walk and the owners greatly appreciated the meal delivered to them. There is already interest from others for next year. 
New Business
1) Winter Concessions: Not sure if we will be hosting any tournament games yet.
2) Youth Basketball: Saturday is the boys’ tournament. There are 11 teams participating and the games will run 9 AM – 2:15 PM. There are enough concession stand workers, but Rhonda is struggling to find someone to do books. There are cinnamon rolls and juice coming for the morning games concessions. The girls’ tournament is a week from Saturday. There are currently 11 teams for that as well, so the day will be scheduled pretty much the same way. Carol can do books for that day.
3) AAU Volleyball: There are 2 dates set for tournaments here: 1/21 and 2/17. The morning session starts at 8 AM and the afternoon session starts at 2 PM. For the January tournament there are 17 teams in the morning session and 10 teams in the afternoon. For Feb., there are 20 in the morning and 10 in the afternoon. There was discussion where to put teams while they are waiting to play. Most should be able to fit on the stage to keep them out of elementary hallways. Holly has also decided that money from entry fees and spectators at the door will go back into her AAU fund and the Booster Club will keep all concessions money.
4) Memorials: As stated in the treasurer’s report, we received 2 memorials from recent funerals. Laurel proposed the money get put into the baseball/softball field improvements since both who passed were HLV baseball fans.
5) Scholarships: It’s almost time to get a committee together again for scholarships. There was some confusion on when the money gets disbursed, but it was clarified it is the sophomore year of college.
6) Fish Fry?: Discussion happened on whether or not to do a fish fry this year. We struggled the last 2 years getting people to work/donate desserts and barely broke even. It was decided maybe we could look into a fall steak fry instead since the QRS doesn’t do it anymore. We may be able to tie it in before a Friday football game in the fall.
AD Report

1) Beau was absent.
2) Kevin found some older football jerseys in storage that look to still be in great shape. He is looking into using the for the fall season instead of getting new ones. There are some numbers missing, but he talked to Elite sports and they think they may be able to get something close to match, so he may be asking to purchase some. He said he also found some red pants so the team could still use their black pants with the black jerseys and red pants with the white jerseys.
3) Kevin also said there were some trophy plates missing on some old trophies. He took them to Elite and got new plates made for $10 per plate. He took that out of his football fund.
4) Holly would like to look into another ref stand for volleyball. She would like to host a tournament here, but can’t without a second ref stand. For her AAU tournaments, she’s borrowing them from other schools.
Meeting Adjourned – 755 PM -- Next Meeting: Wed. Feb. 7, 2018 6:00 pm  
